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PHILIP A, CAFONEGRO MEETING NOTICE

MEMBER-AT-LARGE

November 20, 2018

TO: Members of the Public Safety Committee
(Burrows, Chair; Bamonte; Barros; Cabrera; Chirichella;
Foster; Gangone; Iglesias; Indig; Kaminski; Katz; Landau;
Low; Leanza; Rachlin; Viera)
[9 members constitute a quorum for this committee]

FROM: Mr. Tom J. Burrows, Committee Chair

RE: Scheduled Meeting

Please be advised that a meeting of the Public Safety Committee is scheduled as follows:

WHEN: WEDNESDAY —- NOVEMBER 28, 2018

TIME: 6:30 PM

WHERE: CB #1’s District Office
435 Graham Avenue
Brooklyn, NY 11211
(Corner of Frost Street)

AGENDA:

1. Homeless within CB#1

At our last meeting we discussed with Perri Litton, Brooklyn Liaison for DHS, inviting the
DHS Street Team to our next meeting and also including BRC, Breaking Ground, and Street
Solutions. We would still like to have these groups meet with the Committee. Perri Litton is no
longer the Brooklyn Borough Director effective September 26, we need to find out from DHS
who is the new Borough Director.




There have also been continuing concerns with the encampments under the BQE, the "travelers”
on Graham Avenue and an encampment in Sternberg Park.

2. Cure Violence Proposal

There has been a number of shootings in the 90th Precinct and a couple in the 94th Precinct.

Los Sures, a community based organization, has proposed that a Cure Violence program be
funded within CB#1.

3. Woodhull Hospital Improvements

My understanding is that there have been some improvements in the Emergency Room at
Woodhull Hospital, However, members of the Community Board have expressed the need for
further improvements. I also received notification of $8,035,644 of City funds for "Facade
Rehabilitation of Main Building & Conference Center. This sounds like a cosmetic
improvement. Are the service needs of the community being met?

4. Updates from NYPD — 90th Precinct. 94th Precinct, PSA 3, TPD 33.

The committee would like an update on the lighting on the grounds of Cooper Park and an
update on whether crossing guards are being hired for placement on Frost Street.
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